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Townsend, Erle

From: Marcia Ciorra <mlciorra@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 2, 2024 9:44 AM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: “Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting).”

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear DEP board, 

 

How anyone can even consider a mandate that up to 81% of all cars sold in Maine be EV in the next 8 years is beyond 

comprehension considering the economic factors that would negatively affect Mainers. Most Mainers, (vs tourists and 

visitors) are not wealthy. Then there’s the negative environmental impact caused by mining the minerals for the EVs. There’s 

the electric grid, in Massachusetts electric vehicles are already causing problems with theirs. (According to an electrician who 

did some work on a friend’s home there.)  

 

So probably the most important question I'd ask is, can our electric grid even handle that many EVs?  Let’s say the answer 

is (a dubious) yes, a large portion of our electricity comes from FOSSIL FUELS. So what's the actual benefit to the environment 

if there even is one?  

 

Then there are a few economic factors to consider: 

 

A. With the clear lack of available charging stations throughout large portions of the state, especially in rural areas, how do 

you expect people to charge their vehicles?  

 



2

 
 

B. People do not have a lot of money to do much of anything these days, including buying food and paying Maine's exorbitant 

electric bills, but then they’re expected to buy an EV car and charge it at home if they can’t find a charging station?  

 

C. An EV with a battery that’s big enough to travel as far as an average sized gas powered car is way more expensive with 

lowest price range starting maybe around 90k and moving on up to 3 or 400k. Who can afford that? 
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D. Taking money into consideration again, then you have to pay at least $1000 to convert the home’s electrical configuration 

OR have to wait up to EIGHT days to fully charge a vehicle. It’s cold here, especially up North which means the batteries’ 

charge won’t last very long and you’ll have to charge them often. Even if you have a 250 kW charging station close by it takes 

an HOUR to charge. Who wants to add hours to a long trip? Our camp is 300 miles away from us because we couldn’t afford 

one closer to our home. We go a few times a year and the 5 hours is already way too long a drive. I’d have to stop at least one 

hour to charge. (I’d rather not.) 

 

 
 

 

OK so now that we know some of the negative economic affects that might be caused by this mandate let’s consider these 

environmental issues… 

 

A. https://cheddar.com/media/evs-gobble-up-rare-earth-minerals-as-miners-struggle-to-keep-up 

 

 

 
 

B.Where do they mine all the minerals that go into the batteries? How much does one battery use? How do they do it, (child 

labor?)  

 

 https://www.forbes.com/sites/tilakdoshi/2020/08/02/the-dirty-secrets-of-clean-electric-vehicles/?sh=3ae3a9c7650b  
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C. How much carbon are we actually offsetting with an EV 

car?  

 

D. What about EV fires? 
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I’m sure I could think of more but this is all I have time for right now. Bottom line is. Why FORCE this kind of thing on people 

with MANDATES? Can’t we decide for ourselves what we want to buy? 

 


